
     

   

 

 

   

     

      

     

 

    

  

 

     

 

      

          

       

 

         

          

            

 

               

            

            

            

         

 

            

           

    

 

                

              

              

             

  

 

              

           

 

 

 

   

      

       

Confederation of Resident & Ratepayer 

Associations in Toronto 

October 5, 2016 

Mayor John Tory and Members of Council 

Toronto City Hall, 100 Queen Street West 

Toronto, ON M5V 2N2 

Attention: Ms. Marilyn Toft 

Email: clerk@toronto.ca 

Dear Mayor Tory and Members of Council 

PG14.2:	 Official Plan and Zoning By-law Amendments 

Impact of Large Retail Development on Pedestrian Shopping Areas 

City Council Meeting October 5, 2016 

CORRA, the Confederation of Resident and Ratepayer Associations in Toronto, is writing 

concerned with the issues addressed in agenda item PG14.2 that addresses the Official Plan 

Amendment and in particular City of Toronto Zoning By-law 438-86 Section 12(2) 270. 

The OPA 231 containing the Retail Policies was brought forward as part of the 5-year review of 

the City’s Official Plan. It was CORRA’s understanding the Chapters were to be reviewed by 

‘theme’ as approved by Council. However, it is the Zoning By-law amendment being 

contemplated that draws equal concern because of the partial approvals of the City Zoning 

By-law that are currently under appeal at the OMB. 

CORRA only learned of this agenda item in the last week and have not assessed the contents 

of the report and associated reports that are contained within. Despite its area specificity, the 

recommendations have city wide impact. 

CORRA attaches the full read of ZBL 438-86 Section 12 (2) 270 as part of this submission. This 

regulation is quite specific to the uses as part of the Section 8 and 9 and the dates of 

permitted and continued use. MCR properties, within the City of Toronto, have been assigned 

the zoning by-law restriction as an exception under the ZBL 569-2013 currently appealed at the 

OMB. 

We ask that CORRA be kept informed and be notified at the various stages of the decision-

making process with respect to both the Official Plan and Zoning By-law. 

Thank you, 

Eileen Denny, Chair 

Confederation of Resident and Ratepayer Associations in Toronto 

Attached: ZBL438-86 Section 12 (2) 270 

http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaItemHistory.do?item=2016.PG14.2
mailto:clerk@toronto.ca























	PG14.2.1
	PG14.2.1a

